Date:

June 24, 2014

To:

Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte



Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace



Commissioner Albert C. Jones

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

By:

Mark Felicetty, Director of Parks and Recreation



Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Fishing Pier Management Contract with Westrec Marinas

Based upon the following, the Administration brought to the City Commission in November 2013, a proposal to have a vendor manage the fishing pier concession:  
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In response, the City Commission directed the Administration to seek an open competitive bid for pier management services through a formal procurement process.  Specification were developed and a Request for Proposals issued by the City.  On April 22, 2014, the Bid Review Committee recommended to the City Commission a contract with Westrec Marina Management Inc. to manage the pier concessions. 
The administration concluded its negotiation with Westrec and is proposing a contract based on the following general terms:

· Westrec will receive an annual management fee of $175,000.00 that provides for all staffing, pier, bait shop and restroom maintenance costs
· The City will retain100% of all pier admission fees

· The City will receive 10% of all gross sales receipts from the bait shop

· Westrec will fund and construct $30,000.00 of capital improvements to the pier structure and building. Those improvements will include a 10’x10’ shade pavilion, redesign of the bait shop, live bait wells, hurricane shutters on all windows and installation of security cameras at strategic locations. All of the above capital improvements will become property of the City once the agreement term ends.

· The term of the contract is five (5) years and allows for a continuation of services for two (2) years, subject to approval for both Westrec Marina Management, Inc. and the City.

The revenue from the pier will be adequate to pay the management fee, provide utilities, insurance, address major maintenance issues annually and provide a modest allotment in the Pier Fund for future maintenance issues.  Revenues are expected to increase under the management of Westrec, however that increase is not reflected in the Pier budget.  The fees for pier use remain the same: $3.00 to fish and $2.00 for spectators.  

Recommendation

Approve the agreement between the City of Dania Beach and Westrec Marina Management Inc. for the management of the fishing pier concession.

